
APPENDIX B

Congressional Letters of Request



March 20, 1975

B-1



Honorable Richard Schweiker
United States Senate
Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Dick:

Thankc you for your letter concerning a proposed Office of
Technology Assessmcnt of the United Stateds Railway Association's
preliminary system plan for rcstructuring the bankrupt railroads
in the Northeast and Midwest.

It does seem to me that an independent review of this proposal
will be useful if it can be completed in about 90 days, in time for
Congress to have fu l l- bene f i t of findings beforc receiving the final
systems plan next July 2 6 .

I suggest that the OTA study be directed at the basic question
of whether ConRail can be expected to be profitable.

This question raises many issues. The main one, I think, has
to do with the amount of money ($2 billion) which must be spent to
rehabilitate 15,000 miles of trackage and facilities.

Obviously ConRail’s track and rail facilities will have to be
rehabilitated. Yet, I must also agree with the New York Times that
the volume of federal funds involved in rehabilitation "raises doubts
about the propriety of such commitments to a private company organ-

ized for profit "

The U. S. Railway Association suggestion that a separate corporation
ConFac be established to rehabilitate, maintain and hold trackage is

intriguing.
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Honorable Richard Schweikcr

Page 2
March 14, 1975

It would be valuable to me to have a thorough discussion of
this suggestion since I agree with the U. S. Railway Association
that a number of public policy, legal and tax questions " remain to
be resolved. “ Obviously this bears directly on concern about the
profitability of Con Rail and inevitably consideration of nat iona l
own c r ship of trackage leads to the question of nationalization of
the total rail system.

Certainly I would expect that the Office of Technology Assessment
study would consider nationalization- perhaps limited to the Northeast.. -
as another alternative.

There is also the problem of the branch lines and I suggest that
the OTA study be drafted so as to answer the following questions:

Is the federal- state subsidy program adequatc for allowing
continuance of 1ines which a r e necessary to the economic and social
health of local communitics} but which the U. S. Rail Association
finds should not be included in ConRail ?

What are the alternatives to the federal- state subsidy program?

At what point can so- called margina1 lines be made part of the

ConRail system without adverse effect to the profitability of the system?

I do think that we can depend on public hearings and the Rail
Services Planning Office (RSPO) of the Interstate Commerce Commission
t.o inform us of state and community response to the U. S. R. A. proposals
and it s e ems to me that the OTA group should work with RSPO rather
than attempting to gather the same material on its own.
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House which must authorize or appropriate funds for

CONRAIL, I believe a method similar to the one that
OTA used to review the ERDA budget could be employed
to this review.

Becausc of the short time until commcnts are due,
I W O U1d appreciatc your urgent attention to. this request.

cc: Membcrs of thc Technology
As.sessment Board .
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